
  

TESTIMONY OF 
THE DEPARTMENT OF THE ATTORNEY GENERAL 
THIRTY-FIRST LEGISLATURE, 2022 
 
 

ON THE FOLLOWING MEASURE: 
S.B. NO. 1048, S.D. 1, RELATING TO HAWAII CRIMINAL JUSTICE DATA CENTER 
FEES. 
 
BEFORE THE: 
HOUSE COMMITTEE ON JUDICIARY AND HAWAIIAN AFFAIRS                         
           
DATE: Thursday, March 17, 2022 TIME:  2:00 p.m. 

LOCATION: State Capitol, Room 325, Via Videoconference     

TESTIFIER(S): Holly T. Shikada, Attorney General, or  
  Christopher D.W. Young, Administrator                                    

Hawaii Criminal Justice Data Center       
 
 
Chair Nakashima and Members of the Committee:

The Department of the Attorney General supports this bill. 

The purpose of this bill is to allow the Hawaii Criminal Justice Data Center 

(HCJDC) to establish reasonable and necessary fees for all services HCJDC provides 

through the administrative rulemaking process and remove the fee waiver that exempts 

county agencies from paying fees related to employment background checks. 

Currently, section 846-10.5(a), Hawaii Revised Statutes (HRS), provides set fees 

for certain services listed in section 846-10.5(a)(1)-(6).  In 1998, the Legislature 

amended section 846-10.5(d) to authorize HCJDC to adopt rules to establish 

reasonable fees for services provided by HCJDC.  This bill would further amend section 

846-10.5(d), HRS, to clarify that HCJDC has the authority to adopt rules pursuant to 

chapter 91, HRS, to establish reasonable fees for all services it provides. 

Removing the determinate list of services that HCJDC is allowed to charge fees 

for in section 846-10.5(a), HRS, will enable HCJDC to specify fees for its services within 

a fee schedule established by administrative rules.  In addition, the removal of the 

county fee exemption for employment background checks will increase the annual 

revenue collected by HCJDC by approximately $30,000 and provide a fair and 

consistent process for all non-criminal justice agencies that submit fingerprints to 
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HCJDC for processing.  All law enforcement and state agencies will remain exempt 

from the $30 state processing fee for fingerprints.   

In order to sustain its operations and minimize the use of general funds, it is 

essential for HCJDC to have the ability to adjust or establish fees for all of its services 

by the administrative rulemaking process. 

The Department of the Attorney General respectfully requests the passage of this 

bill. 
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Comments:  

Doing this before establishing a stronger reintegration program is only going to cause a 

negatively impacted cycle within the system where people end up stuck in the system.  We need 

a criminal system that puts people away to be healed and prepared for a successful 

life.  Punishing a person by putting them in a negative environment, then charging them for 

services, and requiring them to get jobs that they cannot go to because they are always required 

to be in some probation program class, is only perpetuating a system of slavery as defined in the 

13th Amendment of the Constitution.  People will end up permanently stuck in a living hell 

while taxpayers are taxed out at maximum levels to pay for this system of inequity.  I hereby 

oppose this legislation. 
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